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The Civic League's annual
clean-up party 1is set for
the 1st Saturday in April
from 9 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

Work parties will be
organized at Lake Meadows
Park to clear out the
shoreline, trim and rake
leaves at the Recreation
Center, trim and plant at
the median and entrancevay.

Climaxing everyone's hard
work the Civic League will
provide hot dogs/hamburgers
and drinks in the park,
beginning at 12:30 p.m.

If you can't stay for the
entire work session come any
time and check in with a
work party. If you come
early and have to leave (for
a soccer game, for example!)
you can still come back for
the eats and socializing!

Mark your calendar NOW--
there won't be another
newvsletter before this
event! By the way, the RAIN
DATE is the following

Saturday, April 11.
This has always been a fun

and satisfying way to spend
part of a spring day--
hope to see YOU there! 1If
you have any questions
please call Ralph Page
(671-1432) or Steve
Hawthorne (671-1026).

NEXT CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING
THURS., MARCH 19, 7:30 P.M.

LT Van Auken and LT Free
from our 3rd Police
Precinct who will share
some insights on crime
problems and prevention for
our neighborhood.

"Brief and informative" is
our President's promise for
our meeting, so come on out
and invest an hour or so in
your neighborhood!
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% NEWSLETTER STAFF *
* Karen Hamilton 497-0395%
* Carol Gurioli 497-5887%
* Loretta Watkins 497-2130%
* Cathy Lind 497-3497%
* To submit copy call X
* Karen or Carol; for ads,*
* Loretta; distribution, *
*

*

Cathy or Loretta. *
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AGAIN  SAT., MARCH 21

As reported in the last issue
of our newsletter, the Civic
League 1is actively raising
funds to contribute to the
improvement of Lake Meadows
dam and environs.

One activity that netted
approximately $275 was
wrapping small leather goods
at a local warehouse/shipping
operation. We have been
offered another date -- and
our goal 1is to get close to
30 people to participate.
(Only 14 people worked the
last time; 1if we have more
people we «can 1increase our
production significantly and
even offer "split shifts"
without losing productivity.)

You can start as early as
7:30 a.m. and work until
approximately 4 p.m., or
spend a portion of time
anywhere in between. We will
try to arrange carpooling as
well. We will be working in
the Norfolk Industrial Park
at the Ralph Lauren-Polo-
Campaign Building.

To get more information,
please call Steve Hawthorne
(671-1026) or Karen Hamilton
(497-0395). Remember, you
can give all or part of a day
and the camaraderie is GREAT!
Hope to see you, Saturday,
March 21.

TOMMY HORVATIC FUND

The Memorial Fund is
registered with the Farn
Fresh Gold Tapes Community
Gift Program again this year.
Drop off your tapes at 4508
Hudgins Dr. or call Rita

(499-2602) for pickup for
any tapes collected until
March 21. Also, we still
recycle aluminum. The gold
tapes and aluminum will be
used to benefit the scholar-
ship fund at Princess Anne
H.S. Thanks a million for
your support!

CANDI ' NIGHT IL 14

Ocean Park and our Civic
League are co-sponsoring a
"candidates' forum"™ to meet

and hear City Council
candidates speak on issues
relevant to citizen
concerns.

City Council elections are
coming May 5; this 1is an
excellent opportunity to get
prepared to exercise your
right to choose!

The meeting will be at
Independence Jr High School
(Dunstan Lane in
Thoroughgood), Tuesday,

April 14 at 7 p.m.
PET LOST AND FOUND

This is a reminder that you

can report a lost or a
found pet to our hotline
coordinators - 497-0700 or
490-2504. Many happy
reunions have occurred

through their efforts!
99 D RECTOR

All listings should be
turned in March 6. If you
have not been contacted or
if you would like informa-
tion on placing an ad,
please call Debra Cross,
499-9654.
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GOOD REASONS
TO JOIN THE POOL N O W !

Membership applications are
being taken NOW for the 1992
swim season at our Pembroke
Meadows Recreation Center.

If paid by April 30, family
memberships dues are $216%
and individual $108%.

There are still a 1limited
number of lifetime
memberships* available, but
when we reach the stipulated
20 this offer will end.

Even 1if you can't swing the
discounted dues by April 30
you can still begin paying on
dues NOW so that you can be
"in the swim" by Memorial
Day! After April 30 dues are
$240 family and $120 single.

Any way you figure it, our
neighborhood poocl 1is one of
the best family entertainment
values for the summer. If
the budget won't stretch for
the usual wvacation, you can
enjoy a get-away right here.
We offer more than 100 days
of swimming and sunning on
the banks of the Lynnhaven
River. Members get discounts
on swim lessons and swim
teamn. There are family
nights, adult and teen and
pre-teen socials.

**For more information please
call one of the Membership

Committee members-- Debra
Cross (499-9654); Susan
Barnes (671-7636); Carol
Gurioli (497-5887) or Pam
Cruze (4390-2279). They will
also explain about our very
reasonable initiation fee,

the limited £flat rate option
for those in the area for
a short time, and at the

other end, the advantages of
lifetime memberships.

(Applications will be in the
April issue, but you can get
one NOW if you call!)

FLEA MARKET SET FOR MAY 2

The Garden Club is planning
another flea market at Cenit
Bank, Saturday May 2. Call
Valerie Davis, 497-7208, to
rent a space ($10 each). If
you have nothing to sell you
can alway enjoy the scene
and the 1luscious hot dogs
for sale!

BABYSITTERS LIST

(We are publishing this as a
service; you will still want
to check references!)

Valerie Gurioli(12) 497-5887
Elizabeth Page (14) 671-1432
Hark Imuda (16) 497-4051

POOL EMPLOYMENT

Our neighborhood pool 1is
looking for "a few good
guards" with WSI. Call Pam
Cruze to submit your

application (490-2279). She
also has info on some local
WSI classes. Don't delay!!

IIDBITS

**Many thanks to Carol
Horlach of Crestar Bank in

our shopping center. She
has supported many Civic
League projects and

sponsored our cause with the
Merchants' Association.
*%*FQUND AT POT LUCK -- Linen
towel with embroidery. Call
497-5887 or claim at next
Civic League meeting!

*% SPRING FLING, SATURDAY,
APRIL 4 -- _BE THERE ! !
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Will your windows stay where you stop them?
Can your family get out in case of fire?
Do you want to save up 1o $200 per window?

We will install a completely new and different
system in your original windows for only
$59.00 each.

+ Uncondisonal Guarantee.
¢ Metal - No Plastic or Vinyl.

¢ Over 125 Rebulit in Pembroke Meadows
and Shores area.

¢ Relarences upon request.
¢ Home Demonsiration (Mine) on request.
o Glass and strips instaliad a! extra coet.

We can also take care of your house painting
and staining work. Seventeen years contracting
experience In Virginia Beach.

CALL: WALTER GRAY

499 - 5609

 WINDOW PROBLEMS? |

Neighborhood Ads

Are Smart and_,Do

AV ON Helghborhood
Rep. --Debra Cross.
108 Discount  to
Current Civic Leaque
Hembers!! 499-9654

AXIDOS

BabySitting. A 54-
year-old grandsa vill
basysit in her home.
Nita  Custodio/473-
8072/ 809 cathedral.

Lavnboy Weeded, Start
inmediately, Must be
reliable. Weekly.
497-3209.

11:00- 2:15

11:00 - 2:15

MIKE DUNN
MANAGER

MONDAY - THURSDAY
4:00 - 8:00
FRIDAY & SATURDAY :
4:00 - 8:30
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4586 Pembrokc Meadows
Shopping Center

f‘ . Family
Pizza Special i

2 Medium Pizzas
__(one topping each)

$8°"

WITH COUPON,
TAX NOT INCLUDED.
Expires April 30, 1992
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TUTORING

Reading ® Phonics
Math ¢ S.A.T. Prep

Loretta M. WatKkins
Now Located in the
0od /PembroKe Area
497-2130

Clothing repair, home decor, baby items, and more.

Emergency and ASAP service, in Pemhroke Meadows.

—
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ADVERTISING is offered on
a space-available basis.
Discounts for Civic League
members. For information,
call Loretta Watkins,
497-2130.
***‘k****************‘k*****‘k

CUSTOM and
SPECIALTY SEWING

Heirloom Christening gowns

Virginia Miller
497-6150
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3 CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD 1382 ¥
1 0fficers i
3 Pregident Steve Havthorme  671-1026 ¢
£ lst 7P Anna Schveltzer  473-1886 ®
£ 14 VP Ashley Tilson 197-7134 ¢
t Rec Ctr Dir. Jimmie Purlough  490-0254 %
+ Treasurer Dan Santivasci 197-7098 *
+ Hembership  Jean Purlough 190-0254 *
# Record. Secy Patsy Dixon 197-8707
: Corres. Sec. Loretta Watkins  497-2130 ¢

. Standing Committees i
# Bldg & Grounds Xen Tucker 199-3947 #
+ Lakes ¢ Watervays Ralph Page 6T1-1432 ¥
+ Subcommittees: ¥
#+  Lynnhaven-- Al Galvani 499-6670 #
+  L.Meadovs-- Anne & Frank Nickau 497-3772#

#  L.Penbroke--Barbara Kenneveq  497-8455F
# Hevsletter Earen Hamilton 497-0395 %
# felconing Gay Dean 499-6574 *

+Jocial t*QPRN, PLRASE CALL 70 VOLUNTEER!tt ¥
tPublicity Valerie Davis 197-1208}
#Block Security Coordinators:

* Headovs: Donna Price 499-5115*
+ Shores:  Bob & Margie Brotman 497-0565%
+ Tovnhouses: Phyllis Anglia 499-7571 *
tDirectory Debra Cross 495-9654 *
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WOODLAND
BUILDING

455-6994

CIVIC LEAGUE
R TON!!

How would you like to get those home improve-
ment projects out of the way in 1992 and help the
Pembroke Meadows Civic League!!

Woodland Building in conjuction with the
Recreation Director Jimmie Furlough has come up
with a plan that will hopefully benefit all members

_of the civic league and Woodland Building.

A common problem among civic leagues is the
maintenance of grounds and acquiring the funds to
complete them.

A common problem among homeowners is the
improvement cost of their house as well as finding
honest and competant contractors to do the work
A contractor that will personally meet with you and
give you all the free advice necassary to help you
make an informed decision. I can help you with all
of your home improvement problems. Everything
from roofing, kitchen and bath remodeling, replace-
ment windows, vinyl siding, and screened in
porches.  (We have done all of these in your
neighborhood already.)

We use only the best name brand materials and
our prices are always very competitive. You will
like the professional and respectful attitude we will
display in working on your home. Just ask some of
your neighbors.

So how you ask will all this tie together?? I
ecently submitted a contract to the Recreation
Director, Mr. Jimmie Furlough, for the construction
of a 40’ x 40’ framed "A" frame structure that will
be built on the pool grounds. It will be similiar in
design to those you see at most city parks. It will
provide protection from the sun and rain during

—

$4850

$3850

$2850 e

$1850

$850

fine activities that are held at the pool club.

The cost of this structure will be $4850.00.
However; we are going to give dollar credits based
on 10% of the contract value of all of the home
improvements we do in your neighborhood during
1992. You don’t even have to be a member. We
are even going to give the project 5% of the work
we did for the 1991 year!!



